TOWNSHIP OF LOWER MAKEFIELD
BOARD OF SUPER JI‘SUhS
MINUTES - JANUARY 21, 2004

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Towanship of Lower Makefieid was
held in the Municipal Building on January 21, 2004, Vice Chairman Stainthorpe called the
me-etirxg to order at 7:30 p.m. noting that the Board had been meeting in Executive Session

since 7:00 p.m. to discuss legal and real estate matiers,

e1V1Sors: Pete Stainthorpe, Vice Chairman
Scott Fegley, Secretary
Steve Santarsiero, Supervisor
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Others: Terry Fedorchak, Township Manager
Jeffrey Garton, Township Solicitor
Robert Williams, Township Engineer
Kenneth Coluzzi, Chief of Police
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PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Rick Schafer, 38 Delaware Rim Drive, stated he has been having probiems with run
off from the Golf Course which has not been addressed (o hig satisfactior: by the Township
or those working on the Golf Course. He provided a packet of information to the Board
this evening. He stated while he has been advised that some of the issues cannot be
addressed until the spring, he was told that other work could be done before the thaw but
has not been corrected at this time. He stated there are problems with the grates which s
causing water to run off the 257 hill adjacent to his pi operty onto his porch. He stated there
are also problemc with trash collecting 2 dajacem to the hill. He stated he would like to have
Type I Buffer plantings instailed on the side of the hill so it looks natural. He has been
advised that this would not be fair as others in the area are not receiving such piantings but
feels his situation is unique because of the 257 hill. Mr. Fedorchak agreed to meet with
Mr. Schafer tomorrow afternoon at 4:30 p.m. at the site.

Mr. Gary Cruzan, President of RAM, stated RAM has met with Matrix and a committee of
the Board of SupelVISOl‘ s. He feels they had a good meeting and are optimistic that
something will be done. He stated RAM wants to dramatically reduce the traffic and
environmental impact on the property, preserve trees and open space, provide ratabies o
the Township, eliminate the “big box” stores, and have Matrix buiid a community center on
the site.

Mr. Jason Simon, 5314 South Ridge, stated in reading past Minutes he has found that while
Mr. Fegley offers opinions on the Goif Course, he abstains from aii votes and questioned
why this is the case. Mr. Fegley stated while his property does not directiy abut the Golf
Course, it is very close to his property and he did not want anyone to feel he had any
personal interest in anything connected with the Golf Course. Mr. Simon stated as an
elected Official who also offers his opinions, he feels Mr. Fegley should vote ou these
matters. He stated another Supervisor aiso lives nearby and votes on the Golf Course.
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he purpose of the Z ning Hearing Board is to consider exceptions to the rules and have 2
group of peers determine if exceptions should be made. H g ;tateu he was at the meeting
last evening aud 1d no fer;-l the pe ‘»D’ie were treated disrespectfully but he understands
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re stili considering whether they should open the interviews up to the public. He stat
erso 1ahy feei this would be a good idea as some ppople may be intimidated to be
ed in this way. Ms. Weyrick stated those who would be intimidated shouid not
serving on Committees. Mr. Fegley stated he also feels it would lengthen the time it
would tahe to make dppr)mm;ents Hu stated he feels a special meeting wouid have to be
held to do it in this way. Ms. Weyrick stated other Townships do hioid interviews in
pubiic, and she assured the Board iof 8 \upervmms that the residents would not make
comment and instead would sit and observe. Mr. Fegley stated he feels the fuil Board wiil
discuss this.
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Mr. Z. achary Rubin stated he pays $2.04 every month fo Comcast for a franchise fee and
asked if the Township gets this and what they do with it. Mr. Fedorchak stated the
proceeds from this 2o to the Township Generai Fund and pay for Administration, Pubiic
Works, Police saiaries, etc. Mr. Rubin asked Mr. Stainthorpe if Kemper will set the
greens iees. He stated he has aiso heard that in order for Township residents to geta
discount on greens fees, they would have to pay a $50 resident permit. Mr. Stainthorpe
stated he has not heard this and would not support it.

Mr. Santarsiero stated there was iengthy discussion at the last Planning Commission
meeting on a number of items. He stated one of the items he is most concerned about
invoives the issue of the landfiii at Fieidstone. He stated this site was used by a number of
local hauiers, and there is now a need to ciean this up. There has been discussion wit!
prospective developer (Hovnanian) to do so under the auspices of the DEP although the
tinal scope of the ciean up has yet to be determined. Hovnanian was present to discuss a
number of issues and get the Planning Commission’s reaction to issues regarding their
preliminary pians for the parcel. Once they know more about the environmentatf issues, the
pubiic will be updated. Mr. Stainthorpe stated anytime a deveioper has come before them
on this property, they have been advised that they wiil not consider anything until the
Township is advised how the site will be cieaned up. Ms. Virginia Torbert noted this
parcel is the Harris Farm which was used as a dump for a number of vears. She stated
some iocal haulers previousiy brought garbage, asphait, and other materiais to this site.
She applauded the Board for their staunch position on this.

Mr. Santarstero stated the Farmiand Preservation Corporation did not meet fast week
because of lack of 2 quornm He noted earlier discussions this evening about the need to fiil
vacancies. He stated there will be an Emergency Management meeting sometime in
February.

DISCUSSION OF 1-95/SCUDDER FALLS BRIDGE IMPROVEMENT PROJECT
PRESENTATION

Mr. Fedorchak stated the Delaware River Joint Toll Bridge Commission has indicated that
they plan to expand the capacity of the Scudder Fails Bridge. On December 10 the
Commission held a Kick-Off meeting which he and the Chief of Police attended. At that
meeting they detailed some of the pians and there are a number of different possibilities,
The engineering is being done to make a determination. In addition to expanding the
Bridge, they also intend to make changes to the section of I-95 running from the Bridge to
the Newtown/Y ardley Exit and will increase the capacity on each side from two to three
lanes. At that point, Mr. Fedorchak formally requested that the Commission come before
the Lower Makefield Township Board of Supervisors to make a special presentation. This
will be an opportunity for Lower Makefield to have direct input into what is going on and






T

Township of Lower Makefield

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Frank J. Fazzalore, Chairman

Norman F. Stainthorpe, Vice-Chairman
Scott . Fegley, Secretary/Treasurer
Grace M. Godshalk, Supervisor
Steven J. Santarsiero, Supervisor

JANUARY 2004 WARRANT LISTS AND
DECEMBER 2003 PAYROLL COSTS FOR APPROVAL
JANUARY 21, 2004 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING

1/5/04 Warrant List $ 520,665.28
1/04 Manual Checks 15,998.59
1/19/04 Warrant List 535,606.98
Total Warrants & Prepaids 1,072,270.85
PAYROLL COSTS:
December 2003 Payroll 353,286.46
12/03 Payroll Taxes, etc. . 26,259.85
Total Payroll Costs __379,546.31
TOTAL TO BE APPROVED $ 1,451,817.16
1100 EDGEWOOD ROAD | TERRY S. FEDORCHAK (215) 493-3646
YARDLEY, PA 19067-1696 Township Manager FAX: (215) 493-3053

Website: www.Imt.org
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